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Project site outlined in yellow.  Proposed addition to residence in blue. 
 

II. RECOMMENDATION 

Staff recommends that the Planning Commission uphold the Chief Building Official’s decision 
and deny the appeal.  The Santa Barbara County Flood Control District has an easement 
agreement for flood control purposes across the rear of the property along the creek, which 
basically coincides with the 25-foot Mission Creek setback.  The Flood Control District 
strongly opposes permitting the rear addition, as it could interfere with access for debris 
removal and creek maintenance within the easement.  It would also complicate the construction 
of the approved Lower Mission Creek Flood Control improvements along the northeastern 
boundary of this property because the rear of the structure would be closer to the proposed 
work on the site, and the rear of the structure would only be a few feet from the resulting new 
creek wall.  The increased encroachment could potentially pose increased risk to the public 
health, safety, and welfare for the site and the neighborhood.   Denial of the permit would not 
cause severe hardship or prohibit the reasonable development and use of the property.  Staff’s 
recommendation for denial of the appeal is based primarily on the project’s inconsistency with 
the legislative intent of the creek setback Ordinance regarding protection of the public health, 
safety, and welfare.   
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